#### K-6 NEWS

### PARENT INFORMATION SESSIONS

It was lovely to finally welcome parents back on campus for our Primary Information Sessions at both Greenacre and Yagoona campuses. We thank all parents who attended and shared the afternoon with us. Please remember that although Parent teacher conferences are later in Term 2, if you would like to speak to your classroom teacher or Head of Primary /Head of Campus prior to this time to discuss your child/ren's progress earlier in Term 2, please make contact through Dojo or the school reception and organise a suitable time for a meeting or phone call.

### NAPLAN ONLINE

All Year 3 and Year 5 students participated in the Coordinated NAPLAN Online Practice Test in Week 9. **2021 NAPLAN Online** testing will take place at the College for Years 3,5,7 and 9 on May 11 and then continue on May 17 – 19. The exact test schedule will be communicated early Term 2. Tests include Writing followed by Reading, then Language Conventions and finally Numeracy. Students will complete one test per day. All four tests will be completed online for all Year 3 and Year 5 students except for the Year 3 Writing test which will be paper based.

Please access the official NAPLAN website **nap.edu.au** in order to obtain additional information, including a link to the **NAPLAN Online demonstration test** where students can view and attempt a sample test.

## How to help your child/ren prepare for NAPLAN

- Encourage use of devices, especially use of a keyboard to type (In Year 5 and above)
- Encourage your child/ren to complete set Mathletics and Reading Eggs activities that provide practice with online questions.
- Encourage reading so that your child/ren can continually build their vocabulary and have a range of words to use when they are writing.
- Ensure your child/ren always has their device (in Year 5 and above); remind them to charge their device overnight (every night before a school day) and to bring their

We wish you all a safe and restful holiday. Mrs Mary Semaan

Head of Primary Head of Learning Support / Enrichment <u>Mary.semaan@alsadiq.nsw.au</u>

### **HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES**

# **Visit Greenacre Local library**

https://www.cbcity.nsw.gov.au/community/library-knowledge-centres/locations-memberships/greenacre-library-knowledge-centre

<u>Greenacre Library and Knowledge Centre</u> Greenacre Library and Knowledge Centre has continued to grow for over 50 years, and now boasts modern features and extensive collections. Greenacre Library has continued to grow for over 50 years, and now boasts modern features and extensive collections.

www.cbcity.nsw.gov.au

### LEARNING ACROSS K-6

Year 3 using devices in the classroom to research, inquire and extend their learning











In Year 4, students strive to be gold belt Ninjas as they strive to achieve a full score in their multiplication tables.



Year 6 students receiving small group lessons for Arabic with Miss Mary Coppini, Teacher Assistant



Year 1 with their exciting Science experiments.